
 ~  City of Northville  ~ 
 

Council Communications 
 
 
To:  Mayor and City Council 
 
From:  Pat Sullivan, City Manager 
 
Date:  September 6, 2016 
 
Subject: Guidelines for Boards and Commissions 
 
 
Background 
 
In January, Council adopted its goals for the current year.  One of those goals was to refine 
the Boards and Commissions appointment process, and to implement standards of practice 
for Board and Commission members.  The City Council Boards and Commission Selection 
Committee, with input from City staff, has developed the attached Boards and Commissions 
Guidelines. 
 
The Guidelines call for all vacancies on Boards and Commissions to be advertised on the 
City website, in other City publications, the Northville Record and announced at City 
Council Meetings. 
 
The Guidelines call for a minimum attendance rate of 75% and address such issues as 
conflict of interest, meeting preparation, prompt response to emails and other contacts, 
compliance with the Open Meetings Act, and, Courtesy and Respect.  It is proposed that 
these guidelines be applicable to all Boards and Commissions appointed by Council and that 
these Guidelines be distributed to all current and future appointees. 
 
The previously adopted “Standards of Conduct and Ethics Resolution” still applies and will 
be attached to the Guidelines. 
 
Recommendation 
It is recommended that Council adopt the Boards and Commission Guidelines 
 
Recommended Motion 
Move to adopt the Northville Boards and Commission Guidelines, that the Guidelines be 
applicable to all Boards and Commission appointed by the City Council, and, that the 
Guidelines be distributed to all current and future appointees to Boards and Commissions. 
 
 
 
             Patrick Sullivan   

 DEPARTMENT     CITY MANAGER  



NORTHVILLE BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS GUIDELINES 

 

Thank you for your interest in serving on a City of Northville Board or Commission. It is through strong 
community support and participation that our city provides quality services and creates a desirable 
community for our citizens.  In order to attract the most qualified individuals to serve on our Boards and 
Commissions, the City announces all vacancies at City Council Meetings and advertises on the City 
website, in City news publications and the Northville Record. 

 

We ask that you consider the following guidelines when accepting a position on a board or commission. 

 

• Willingness and ability to attend meetings. Boards and commissions need members to attend 
scheduled meetings in order to have a quorum to act.  Please confirm that you will be able to 
attend AT LEAST 75% of all scheduled meetings. It is also important to inform the chairperson in 
the case of a scheduled or emergency absence. 

• Conflict of Interest. At times, members have a conflict of interest with an issue that is before 
the board or commission. Please review the City of Northville Standards of Conduct and Ethics 
Resolution (attached) and your Commission’s By-Laws to determine if you have a conflict of 
interest.  If you are in doubt, please advise the City Manager of your concerns. In order to assure 
that a quorum is present, it is important that you inform the chairperson, prior to a meeting, if 
you have a conflict of interest. 

• Meeting Preparation. It is important to arrive at meetings being familiar with any material that 
is distributed prior to the meeting. This will allow for meetings to flow smoothly and run as 
efficiently as possible. 

• Prompt response to email or other contact. Chairpersons or city employees try to attend to 
organizational duties via email or other means. It is important to respond to contacts in a timely 
manner to that details can be resolved prior to meetings.  

• Open Meetings Act. All Northville boards and commissions follow the Open Meetings Act. No 
group ‘conversations’ can occur via email. Always ‘reply’ to only the sender of any 
communication. Dialogue around any issue; that could be perceived as deliberating toward a 
decision, will occur only during commission and board public meetings.  

• Courtesy and respect. Citizens who attend board and commission meetings may be passionate 
about issues that involve the Northville community. Courtesy and respect from board and 
commission members is expected at all times.  

 

 

  

 

 








